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TO: Mayor and City Council

FROM: James D. Hock, Interim City Manager

SUBJECT:
Award a Contract for the Mirage Subdivision - County Line Road Drainage Improvements - 2020 to
P.T. Ferro Construction Co. in the amount of $ 144,507.98

BACKGROUND:
During a large rainfall event in May 2020, the Mirage Subdivision flooded due to rainfall runoff from
the farmland upstream of the subdivision. The rainfall runoff was large enough to wash existing
agricultural debris off the farm field and into the storm sewer drainage system designed to bypass the
water through the subdivision. The agricultural debris blocked the storm sewer causing the water to
back up into the streets and homes of the subdivision.

The City of Joliet worked with the HOA to get the grates removed from the storm sewers connecting
the detention basins within the south half of the subdivision. In addition, the City identified several
measures within the County Line Road right-of-way to help with the issue. These measures include
the extension of a farm debris fence, deepening the ditches on the west side of County Line Road,
and an overflow spillway from County Line Road to the storm detention basin at the northeast corner
of the intersection of County Line Road and Desert Drive. This project was advertised on Thursday,
August 20, 2020.   The Public Service Committee will review this matter.

CONCLUSION:
On September 4, 2020, at 9:20 a.m., four (4) sealed bids were received for the Mirage Subdivision -
County Line Road Drainage Improvements - 2020 (see attached tabulation of bids). The bid
summary is as follows:

CONTRACTOR BIDS
P.T. Ferro Construction Co. $ 144,507.98
Austin Tyler Construction, Inc. $ 163,602.71
D Construction, Inc. $ 169,217.00
Construction by Camco $ 176,555.38

Engineer’s Estimate $ 109,479.00

The low bid by P.T. Ferro Construction, Co. in the amount of $ 144,507.98, is 31.99 % above the
Engineer’s estimate.

Sufficient funds exist utilizing the General Funds - Escrow/Engineering Construction (Org 32090270,
Object 577400, $144,507.98).
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RECOMMENDATION:
Based on the above, it is recommended that the Mayor and City Council award a Contract for the
Mirage Subdivision - County Line Road Drainage Improvements - 2020 to P.T. Ferro Construction Co.
in the amount of $ 144,507.98.
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